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The University Faculty Council (UFC) held our first and second regular meetings on September 22 (approved minutes 9.22.21) and October 20 (draft minutes 10.20.21). 

· UFC Agenda 9.22.21
· Approved Meeting Minutes 9.22.21
· UFC Agenda 10.20.21
· Draft Meeting Minutes 10.20.21
Next scheduled UFC meeting is December 1, 2021. 

Delta Variant, Testing, & Booster shots.

During our September meeting, discussion centered around faculty concerns over the Delta variant; in particular, faculty were interested in better on-campus access to testing, both for faculty and for staff. We invited Jeff McClurken and Dave Flemming, co-chairs of the Public Health Advisory Team, and Provost Tim O’Donnell to provide updates and respond to questions submitted by the College of Arts & Sciences Faculty Council (CAS-FC). Tim and Dave reported that students and their families expressed considerable confusion around classroom-based contact tracing and testing requirements. Since that time, faculty have been instructed to keep attendance records in Canvas so that those absent and those not in close contact will not be contacted unnecessarily. Although we have learned that some faculty have been slow to record attendance, overall this new practice has preserved testing resources, leading to generous voluntary testing options for faculty and staff. Additionally, faculty are grateful to university leadership for their advocacy on our behalf in securing eligibility for booster vaccines. Adding to this, approved vaccinations for younger children means welcome relief for concerned parents. Faculty know to remain vigilant about masking, distancing, cleaning and monitoring, particularly as we approach the holiday season; nonetheless, at this point, Covid-19 is largely off of the UFC table and we are relieved to move on to other faculty governance concerns. 

UFAC Recommendations for Faculty Equity Study

At our October meeting, in addition to consideration of committee minutes and action items (such as curricular approvals), UFC discussed a University Faculty Affairs Committee (UFAC) recommendations for a faculty equity study. As UFC-EC shared with BOV-EC on October 27th, during 2020-21 President Paino had committed to conducting such a study. At that time, UFAC asked to pause so they could study best practices and recommend revisions if needed. I have since worked with members of the UFAC to draft a resolution that planning should proceed but that leeway be given as appropriate based on resource constraints. UBAC is currently considering the motion, which should come before UFC on Dec 1st. During our discussion with BOV-EC, Member Van Lowe advised against aiming for perfection on such important initiatives at the expense of prompt action, a caution that is much appreciated. 

Faculty Diversity and inclusive language in the classroom.
Although we did not fully discuss concerns raised by students at the SGA town hall on Monday, October 18th, in lieu of her report from SGA, Brianna Reaves shared her understanding of student concerns on the importance of inclusive language regarding race and sensitivity to potentially traumatizing course material. In addition to the Town Hall, opinion pieces in the Blue & Gray Press have sparked continued and deep conversation among faculty in various institutional spaces, and multiple initiatives are in the works, including such ideas as teaching center-sponsored discussions among faculty (perhaps modeled on current Safe Zone training and programming on gender and sexuality, which would ensure some longevity to these important conversations). In addition, Provost O’Donnell has been working with the African American Studies Minor director and affiliated faculty to plan a speaker series drawing on scholars with expertise on topics such as best practices for inclusive hiring in higher education, approaches to addressing historically relevant curriculum that uses outdated and now-offensive language, inclusive language in the classroom, etc. Along with this programming, it would be important to have on-going conversations between faculty and students, perhaps small-group lunch discussions. (I am recalling how meaningful it was to students to have lunch with faculty and BOV members when the first Diversity & Inclusion advisory committee was conducting their research.) In the meantime, faculty have expressed concern over the potential chilling effect on committed white anti-racists who may feel compelled to teach different classes, even when their expertise includes critical analysis of systemic, historically-embedded racism. 

Consideration of the J-term.

This week, University Academic Affairs Committee (UAAC) distributed a faculty survey intended to gauge interest in implementation of a J-term during January 2023. The UFC has not yet discussed the survey instrument itself, nor have we deliberated the various possible models for a J-term (or even whether we support it at all). We look forward to seeing the results of the UAAC survey so we can move forward in discussion the various options. 

I welcome questions on these and other topics of faculty governance concern. 

As UFC Chair, I am grateful for the open lines of communication that both the BOV and Administration work hard to maintain.  
Respectfully submitted,

Kristin Marsh, Professor of Sociology
Chair, Department of Sociology & Anthropology 

and Chair, University Faculty Council
